














IPART's draft review outlines that it has "ringfenced" groundwater licence holders from 
paying for the SIS as irrigation is the impactor and these licences are "unlikely to contribute 
to the problem". The CEWO notes that other entitlement owner types such as environmental 
water holders help pay for SIS even though their licences are typically utilised in ways which 
assist with salinity levels and do not contribute to its cause. 

One of the Commonwealth Environmental Water Holder's key objectives is the 
transportation of salt to the end of the Murray-Darling Basin system and exportation through 
the Murray mouth. Commonwealth environmental water also provides dilution benefits 
throughout the entirety of the Murray-Darling Basin. Between 2017-18 to 2019-20, 
Commonwealth environmental water was responsible for exporting 1.65 million tonnes of 
salt through the Murray mouth and into the Southern Ocean. Commonwealth environmental 
water is making a significant contribution to mitigating salinity issues caused by the negative 
impacts of agricultural practice and has a net benefit throughout the system. 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide a submission on IPART's draft review. If clarification 
or further information is needed with respect to this submission, please contact me on  

 

Yours sincerely 

Mr Michael Wrathall 
Assistant Secretary 
Wetlands, Policy and Northern Water Use Branch 
Commonwealth Environmental Water Office 
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